MAC

Meeting Minutes

February 2, 2012

At 7:30PM Doyle W. opened the meeting with the introduction of officers.

New members and guests were welcomed.

Observing Report:  Paul R. reported that Saturday January 14, 2012 the scouts were at Jane’s.  Alex M. had the solar scope set up.  It was a nice afternoon and evening with clear skies.  The last people packed up at about 10:00PM.  Paul W. was at MAC-Hunter last Saturday night.  It was a good night until the clouds moved in.  Al P. viewed the moon with new binos and homemade tripod.  Paul W. went to GWU for the Regional Astronomy Meeting.  Paul reminded everyone about the upcoming Southern Star Convention.  People who have attended Southern Star said it is really worthwhile.  They always have good speakers and there are events for folks who aren’t into astronomy.

Outreach:  Charles, Paul and Art were at H. E. Corley Elementary School in Irmo Monday night.  There were about 100 kids.  They were orderly and had lots of questions, seeing was stable and Jupiter and the Moon were up.  Art is doing an outreach tonight at a school that just purchased two new telescopes.

Upcoming Outreach Events:  February 3 at Boozer Shopping Center.  Weather may be a problem.  There are outreach events planned for March 2 in Ridgeway for their Courtyard Market.  They want us to bring telescopes.  There is a tentative Planets for The People set for March 3 at Hunter Gatherer.  We really need people to help out with the outreach events.  Any help would be appreciated.

Treasurer’s Report:  Charles H. reports a balance of $11617.34 in the MAC account.

At the Board Meeting earlier it was decided to move the spring cookout to April 12, 2012, as this will be a no moon weekend.  The July meeting will be moved to the second week in July due to the July 4 holiday.  We can buy Baader Solar Film to sell to the members at cost.  We need to plan an outreach downtown in June for the Venus transit.  It’s a six-hour event.  We could start with a solar scope and use a monitor.  There was discussion of doing this event at the Dam or possibly on top of a parking garage and publicizing it.  We could watch online if it’s clear out west.

Show & Tell:  NASA Retrospective DVD set by Joe R. Al P. demonstrated his home

                             tripod for binos.

Show & Sell:  10in Schmidt Newtonian for sale by Bryan P

                            Doyle W. has a 15in Dob for sale.

Main Program by Hap G., Mars Science Lab Launch, Curiosity Rover and 

                                           Kennedy Space Center 21st Century.

Thanks to Hap for refreshments.

Next month will be a web presentation from a guy in California.

In April we are going back to a Night at The museum.

Charles H. will be taking membership dues tonight.

The meeting adjourned at 9:25PM.

